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Minutes of Meeting 

Route 20 Sewer Citizens’ Advisory Committee 

Wednesday, October 16, 2013 

 
CAC Attendees: Craig Blake (Chairman), John Baranowsky (Clerk), Jonathan Lapat, Jon Danielson, Peter 

Cramer, Daniel Kenn and Stephen Eppich 

Steering Committee Attendees:  Bob Haarde (Co-Chairman), Lisa Eggleston, Ted Pasquarello and Andrew 

Sullivan 

Staff: Jody Kablack 

At 7:40 P.M. the meeting was called to order. As the Steering Committee lacked quorum, members 

participated as guests (to Route 20 CAC Meeting).  

Old Business: 

 Review of Minutes – September 18, 2013 

Draft Minutes were circulated beforehand. Prior written comments were received from Craig 

Blake and Stephan Grande. Discussion ensued and comments and edits offered. Upon 

completion, a MOTION was MADE, SECONDED and VOTED 5-0 to accept September 18, 2013 

minutes as revised. 

New Business: 

 Reports  from Subcommittees 

o Sewer Alternatives (Marlborough) 

 October 10, 2013 Meeting with Marlborough (Andrew Sullivan reporting). 

Andrew Sullivan reported on proceedings of the October 10, 2013 meeting with the 

Mayor of Marlborough. Present at the meeting were: 

Arthur Vigeant, Marlborough Mayor 

Ron LaFreniere, Marlborough DPW Commissioner 

Michele Mochnoc Higgins, Asst. DPW Commissioner 

Maureen Valente, Sudbury Town Manager 

John Drobinski, Chairman Sudbury Board of Selectmen 

Jody Kablack, Sudbury Planning Director 

Andrew Sullivan, Rt. 20 Sewer Steering Committee 

Craig Blake, Rt. 20 Sewer Citizen’s Advisory Committee 

 

The Sudbury contingent presented the concept of the Rt. 20 sewer service area tying 

into the Marlboro Easterly Wastewater Treatment Plant for treatment of the 
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collected wastewater. Sudbury was proposing to purchase a portion of the unused 

capacity of the newly upgraded Easterly plant and pay the City of Marlborough a fee 

per gallon of treated wastewater. The Mayor agreed that an inter-municipal 

agreement (IMA) for wastewater treatment service sharing was worthy of further 

consideration. Flow numbers seemed reasonable. A two to three month turnaround 

time for Marlborough to fully evaluate the proposal before getting back to Sudbury 

has been indicated.  

The Mayor stated that any decisions made by Marlborough must first have the 

blessing of the Marlborough City Council. 

John Baranowsky asked who from within the City of Marlborough would be assigned 

the task of completing the analysis and whether adequate capacity and resource 

allocations are in place to provide the proposal within the 2 to 3 month timeframe. 

Jody Kablack responded that the resources would be from the DPW who had 

indicated a longer or more conservative 4 to 6 month timeline for completion of the 

task at hand. 

Ted Pasquarello questioned whether we have a cost breakdown of the prior annual 

operations and maintenance (O&M) cost figure ($800k) provided by Weston and 

Sampson, Engineers. He also asked about fixed costs to businesses on an annual 

basis stating that this figure is an important number to him that must be locked in.  

Craig Blake stated that core O&M costs consist of three components: electric, 

personnel costs and chemicals. 

Lisa Eggleston stated that sewer O&M costs are generally less than comparable on-

site septic system costs. 

Ted Pasquarello suggested that we send an email questionnaire now to members of 

the Sudbury business community asking them to provide their O&M cost records. He 

elaborated on discussions that he had recently with Dave Duane of Methods 

Machine and Tucker Properties, LLC who shared thoughts. Tucker Properties, LLC has 

an immediate need for the proposed sewer as his systems are in need of attention. 

Peter Cramer recalled earlier numbers from the various spreadsheet scenarios 

(taxpayer/business cost apportionments). 

Jody Kablack commented that overall district needs range from critical to moderate. 

Craig Blake asked how as a committee we feel the problem of those who have 

already paid for upgrades and are not presently in need of or willing to spend for the 

de-centralized sewer should be addressed. 

Lisa Eggleston questioned whether the district will insist upon mandatory tie-ins. 

This issue must be addressed. 
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For businesses that are presently functioning well, annual O&M costs could be made 

optional by placing a waiver on the mandatory tie-in requirement. 

Jonathan Lapat suggested cost amortization and rebate incentives as way to mitigate 

these costs. 

Lisa Eggleston suggested we look at what other Towns did under similar 

circumstances. One approach would be to have property owners pay the betterment 

fee on the capital cost, but allow deferment of the O&M costs where the need to tie 

in is not yet imminent. Methods Machine was cited as a case in part (recent costly 

upgrade made).  

Lisa Eggleston was asked to assess how DEP would view the Marlborough proposal. 

She replied that DEP wants groundwater recharge not brook discharge; however the 

fact that this proposal does not require an inter-basin transfer works in our favor. 

Andrew Sullivan suggested that we need to formally tell DEP what we are up to. 

Jody Kablack will approach the DEP and begin dialogue on the East Marlborough 

alternative.  

o Outreach/Public Education 

 Presentation of Outreach Program 

Craig Blake called for a report as the next scheduled Agenda Item.  

As two key Outreach Sub-committee members were absent, the update was tabled 

after a very brief discussion. 

o Zoning Sub-committee Update 

 40B Development – Town Strategy 

Craig Blake called on Andrew Sullivan for the Zoning Sub-committee update. 

A strategy is required to ensure proposed Zoning initiative does not introduce 

ramifications. 

To defend against 40B development, the Planning Board discussed priorities and set 

goals as enumerated in their August 12, 2013 to the BOS (Attachment I).  

The two main strategies are 1) to make progress toward the goal of 10% affordable 

housing, and 2) to prepare an overlay Zoning Bylaw for the proposed Route 20 

Sewer District. 

Proponents hope that with such goals in place, any proposed Route 20 Sewer district 

would not be impacted as a result of unfriendly 40B initiatives.   
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Discussion turned to type of units needed (age-restricted) and number (250 to 300 

needed) to reach 10%. 

Jon Danielson stated that with a sewer in place, Loring School which serves South 

Sudbury would absorb the brunt of new development burden as the decentralized 

wastewater disposal option facilitates high-density use not otherwise available. 

Lisa Eggleston advised that as the Steering Committee has recommended that this 

matter be entrusted to the Planning Board and Sudbury Public Schools (Attachment 

II, Item 1 October 16, 2013) for further analysis, the CAC need not focus on it. School 

redistricting would most certainly be required to balance out student loads to 

building capacities. 

The issue of who would absorb incremental educational costs needed for increased 

student population was raised. It was noted that SPS Chairman Rich Robison 

(Steering Committee Member) is closely following the matter. 

Jody Kablack described the genesis of the 40B strategy to generally be one of trying 

to address the issue as they come up since the process precludes any advanced 

notice and is exempt from local zoning controls. 

Craig Blake requested that Jon Danielson be assigned as the CAC liaison to the 

Planning Board’s overlay zoning initiative allowing all to be kept current with 

progress as the initiative moves forward.  

Craig Blake asked for response to the basic question as to what a sewer would do for 

the district not otherwise possible. 

It was suggested that survey results could be used to indicate trends in anticipation 

of property owner visioning or infrastructure demand requirements needed moving 

forward. 

Ted Pasquarello stated that the business community is at a standstill until such time 

as they get a firm grip on costs for the sewer. 

Craig Blake asked if Ted would facilitate the data gathering effort. 

Craig Blake suggested we invite members of the business community in here to talk 

about their future development plans with a sewer in place. 

Jody Kablack stated that they don’t have redevelopment plans. They are just trying 

to get by with the existing condition (no district sewer in place).  

Jon Danielson commented that in his view the presence of a sewer would matter 

little to the big property owners. 
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Ted noted that Bartlett, Raytheon and Stone Farms have not expressed interest in 

participating in these CAC/Steering Committee meetings. 

Lisa Eggleston reported that in a conversation she had, Lotus Blossom has given up 

on near-term sewer availability. 

Jonathan Lapat was asked what he would specifically be looking for in making build-

assessments. He replied that his expertise was in retail development, not 

commercial or residential. Factors would include easy commuting patterns, 

demographics and density allotments. He believes it likely that you would get more 

interest in restaurants such as Outback Steak House. He closed by saying that he 

cannot say that there is pent-up demand for commercial real estate in Sudbury. 

Jon Danielson talked about the inability for the Wayland Town Center project to 

attract tenants. 

John Baranowsky wondered how the Route 20 district could compete with the 

Sudbury Center redevelopment project which also remains largely vacant. 

Steve Eppich felt that there is a real attraction for sit-down restaurants.  

Lisa Eggleston stated that prepared food services such as those provided by Sudbury 

Farms are possible. 

Jody Kablack commented that developers come and go through the permit process 

and not contingent upon future plans or incentives that may not come to fruition. 

Craig Blake suggested that Hal Garnick and Richard Cohen (large property owners) 

be brought in and asked to give their opinion for the vision of a redeveloped 

corridor. 

Lisa Eggleston disagreed. Instead, Mr. Garnick and Mr. Cohen should present their 

vision to the Zoning Sub-committee who in turn could report back to the larger 

group (Route 20 Sewer CAC). 

Jody Kablack reminded those present that such an outreach effort was completed in 

March 2013. 

Craig Blake remarked that we need to take on the task of evaluating impacts of the 

zoning overlay district so as to understand them as these questions will be asked. 

John Baranowsky recalled that much of the vision was presented last time by Peter 

Abair at the Zoning Sub-committee/Planning Board meeting, however at that time 

the document Mr. Abair distributed was in draft form and subject to change. Jody 

Kablack replied that these Minutes have since been finalized (See Attachment III). 
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o Utilities – Bob Haarde provided (Appendix II) Steering Committee recommendations to the 

CAC as guidance to pursue utility burial (Item 3) and streetscape beautification (Item 4) 

consistent with their charter and mission. These directives were developed and voted for at 

a meeting held on October 2, 2013 by a majority of the Steering Committee. Copied were 

BOS, SPS, Planning Board, CAC and Steering Committee. 

o Cost allocation/Financing – No report. 

o Facility Operations/Management – No report. 

 Other New Business – None. 

 Next Meeting Date – November 20, 2013 

At 9:08 P.M. MOTION to ADJOURN was made, SECONDED and VOTED unanimously. 






















